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DR.KETTERER VECTOR 
TO SPEAK NEW DATE

On July 12, the open mem
bership meeting of SIR will 
be addressed by Dr. Warren A. 
Ketterer, Chief of Venereal 
Disease Department for the 
State of California.

Dr. Ketterer has expressed 
many interesting ideas on the 
control of venereal diseases 
that are not typical or pre
sented to the public by our 
local press. The meeting will 
be held at the Fellowship 
Hall, Glide Memorial Church,

Pursuant to resolution 
adooted by the Board of Di
rectors at its meeting on 
June 11, 1965, VECTOR will 
be published on the first 
day of each month beginning 
with this issue. -Hd.

Ellis and Taylor Streets, at 
8:00 p.m.

Remember to cone early for 
this meeting which promises 
t 0 stimulate controversy. 
Doors open at 7:00 p.m.

COMMUNiTY CENTER 
TO BE DtSCUSSED

At t h e  July membership 
meeting, the Social Activi
ties and Community Services 
Committees will discuss a 
proposal for a community cen
ter.

The community center will 
serve the homophile community 
of the bay area as a : social 
center, information center, 
and community services cen
ter.

The community center will 
be a rented facility in a 
convenient downtown location. 
It will be open seven days a 
week with a volunteer staff. 
It will serve the need for a 
centralized location where 
people can meet in a friendly 
and pleasant atmosphere and 
where people with problems 
can find help. It will be a

readily available information 
center for members of the 
community and for visitors 
and new residents. The center 
can serve also as a meeting 
place f o r  small interest 
groups and committees.

In order to establish this 
community center, it is nec
essary that we have contribu
tions and pledges to assure 
sound financial operation for 
the first six months. It is 
planned that the community 
center will become self-sup
porting through income from 
such sources as sale of re
freshments, vending machines, 
and fund raising activities, 
such as parties and movies.

The membership will be 
asked to state the extent of 
its support for this propos
al.

TO
GO ON 
SALE

SIK has been sending many 
complimentary copies of VEC
TOR t o interested persons 
since its beginning last Jan
uary. It is felt that VECTOR 
has now grown to a point that 
its sale on newsstands is 
feasible. Starting with the 
August 1st issue, VECTOR will 
be available at various loca
tions around town,to members, 
or by subscription. Member
ship fees include the sub
scription price of 33.00 per 
year.

Voting membership.for per
sons in San Francisco and 
surrounding bay area who can 
take part in SIR's many acti
vities and the election of 
Officers and Board Members, 
is $10.00 per year.

Non - Voting Memberships, 
for persons not living in 
this area but who would like 
to support SIR in its work, 
is 35.00 per year.

tet's promote
S!R

Many of our members are 
coming in contact with publi
cations of other homophile 
organizations. Should y o u  
subscribe to such publica
tions or join any of the 
groups, it would benefit our 
public relations if you would 
mention that you heard of the 
organization or publication 
through SIR.
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by Bill Beardemphl

Homosexuals, as a group, 
have not found real help from 
any source in our society. 
The homophile movement start
ed because we are fed up. Our 
consciences affirm that we 
are no worse than any other 
persons in our country, and 
that we must escape from the 
ingroupness wherein social 
structures barricade us.

Only now, that we have be
gun to organize into groups, 
has parts of society begun to 
recognize our rights. Let us 
all be assured that this is 
only the beginning.

Let us also reaffirm as
surance in ourselves, and our 
organizations. We must show 
that all aspects of our lives 
can be handled by ourselves 
if society continually re
fuses to give us the protec
tion and rights that all 
other segments of the popula
tion have been granted. We 
are serving notice that we 
are through being the scape
goats of economic, social, 
legal, political and medical 
discrimination. Do not mis
understand us: SIR'S policy 
is not going to be one of 
militancy, but of firmness in 
our being right.

The individual dedication 
to oneself must grow into a 
dedication to our groups; our 
group dedication to all homo
sexuals plight; our dedica
tion to the homophile move
ment must grow into a dedica
tion to humanity.

Still we must not lose 
sight of being true to our
selves or our groups.

We know that SIR cannot be 
a panacea for all ills . It 
can only aid its members by 
assembling and making availa
ble some of the ingredients 
for a better life . The fact 
remains that each member must 
take the ingredients and con
coct the meal he is going to 
dine on. If  you are satis
fied with pork-belly soup and 
dry bread, not much effort or 
care is needed. If  you want 
a full course dinner,and des
sert, too, you must expend 
the effort to make it come 
about. SIR is going to be

EDtTORtAL 

COMMENT
VECTOR aoplauds the re

cent U .S. Court of Appeals 
decision holding that a man 
cannot be disqualified from 
government employment on the 
basis of vague and unspeci
fied charges of homosexual 
conduct.

VECTOR also goes on record 
as favoring the California 
Supreme Court decision in 
People v. Dorado, which mere
ly gives effect to the 176 
year o l d  constitutionally 
guaranteed right of a person 
charged or suspected of crime 
to be represented and advised 
by an attorney. The decision 
inferentially gives greater 
meaning to the constitution
ally guaranteed right against 
self incrimination under the 
Fifth and Fourteenth Amend
ments of the Federal Consti
tution and under Article I , 
section 12, of the State Con
stitution.

STORAGE SPACE 
WEEDED FOR 
TWR!PT SWOP 
HEMS
CAEE MAW1ADE

what you make it . Just as 
in all life , you can harvest 
only what you plant and grow.

M E D ITA TIO N
GROUP

SIR's religious committee, 
assuming that a religious ex
perience is perhaps as much 
an emotional awakening as it 
is anything else, has set up 
a meditation group to augment 
its other more strictly in
tellectual pursuits into the 
matter of religion.

Meditative breathing will 
be taught,along with a simple 
Taoistic analysis of the re
lationship between physical 
activities of different types 
and their affect on mental 
attitudes. Examples: Accom
plishment brings tontentment. 
Activity produces involve
ment. Tai Chi will also be 
taught - a series of 108 ex
ercises executed in one con
tinuous movement. Tai Chi is 
t h e  basic principle from 
which Judo and Karate were 
derived.

FOR MEDITATION

Hod sells us all good 
things at the price of labor. 
-Leonardo da Vinci.

A great love springs from 
a deep knowledge of the thing 
that one loves.-Leonardo d a 
Vinci.

VECTOR
t.MM] -owthly by 'hf

WHY fM IMKIKMM. mcxn 
fMt Offlc. to* SSM

tM frtfitlMo. C.tlfornl. 94101
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BREAKFAST 

LUNCH\ 

%  

%
;

', you can hear 
it ah over 
the c i t y .

Let's  meet 
hand eat at ,

B E N E f r r  

AUCT!ON
The 524 Club, 524 Union 

Street, sponsored an auction 
on the evening of June 22nd 
with the proceeds going to 
aid the Co-Op Store of SIR. A 
wide assortment of donations, 
including records, books, all 
manner of costumes, wigs, 
clothing, household wares of 
every description, paintings, 
and prints, went for astound
ing bargain prices. The al
ways entertaining Michele 
provided a constant, wild, 
and wonderful patter of camp 
as he a n d  Bob brought in 
$200. SIR's Community Serv
ices Chairman was royally 
outfitted with velvet, an a- 
mazing variety of clothing, 
and a hairpiece suitable for 
all occasions.

SIR wishes to express its 
sincere thanks to the 524 
Club and its staff for their 
wonderful cooperation. This 
added boost brings the Co-Op 
Store much closer to reality.

SOC!AL 

<NTEREST

GROUPS

The social interest group 
program continues to sprout 
new groups. The most recent 
additions are Singing, Bicy
cling, Bridge, and Swimming. 
T o oarticipate, just call 
MANJA&E.

The following activities 
will be organized as soon as 
we can find someone to set up 
a first meeting:

Aquatic Park Group
Bar Hopping
Body Building
Chess
Canasta
Movie Parties
Pinochle
Roller Derby

If  you'd like to help get 
any of these going, give us a 
call please. 

------------ -

CO-OP 
STORE

SIR'S co-op store a n d  
thrift shop project is under
way with about 12 people on 
the committee. Next step is 
to get a location, an initial 
fund, and licenses. Lots of 
people have asked about th* 
store as a possible outlet 
for their own art and craft 
work. And we already have 
two basements full of good 
salvage which has been donat
ed. Please try to save your 
unk for us, but if you abao- 
utely can't hold it , call 

MANJADE, and we'll have it 
picked up. We'd also be glad 
to have more people on thia 
project, so give us a call.

AH! YOU tm U U D ?
Did you know thot on ACM 
m*mb*r*hip etrd, n  port of 
your ld*ntiflo*tlon, eon **tn 
i*<n h*rr**m*nt of you on 
th* port of th* vlo* Squ*d if 
they atop you on th* *tr**tt

THE TAVERN GUILD OF 

SAN FRANCISCO 

HAS TRAINED PROFESSIONAL 

BARTENDERS AVAILABLE FOR 

PRIVATE PARTIES 

CALL: EX 7-0773

WE RECOMMEND

RADtO-OtSPATCHEOr LUXOR CABS
)  for §g$B?E

673 4 0 4 0
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A Nation 
of S!oepwa!ker*

by Mark Forrester 

PART II

There can be no doubt that 
men love power games,and con
flict. Their history is one 
long quest after it , written 
in generations of warriors 
and warrior kings, in the 
rise and fall of states, and 
in the permutations in the 
institutions of slavery, cru
sade, inquisition, holy wars, 
prisons a n d  concentration 
camps. Where one group seeks 
power over man's goods, an
other seeks dominion over his 
soul, sitting in judgment on 
its disposition into the ev
erlasting. Where one group 
seeks control over his body 
in slavery of one sort or an
other, yet another satisfies 
itself in appropriating the 
results of his labor. Still 
another group contemplates 
the exclusive use of his mind 
and thought processes.

All this is done in dis
guise, through dissimulation 
that hides under duty, moral
ity, truth, goodness, virtue, 
procreation, a n d  God, the 
much more fearsome realities 
of hate, fear, envy, coward
ice, greed, avarice and lust. 
Consider t h e  time of the 
group label, that period in 
our history which may, in 
fact, be far from over: when 
we say out-group excormunlca
tion at its worst, . the Irish 
in Boston, the "Spic" in New 
York, the "Wop" in New Jer
sey, the "Chink" in Califor
nia, and of course the "Nig
ger" everywhere. Some of us 
remember w h e n  every free 
thinker was a unionist, when 
every unionist was an anar
chist, when every anarchist 
was a conmunist, and when ev
ery communist was a traitor. 
Evolutionists were atheists, 
atheists were socialists, so
cialists were damned, a n d  
somewhere in between were the 
deranged non-conformists who 
were not like normal folk, 
who came from out of town or 
from the sinful and fearful 
big city. Remember?

What really characterized 
these groups? Well, they were 
different from the conven
tional as it was envisioned 
at t h a t  time. Yes, they

lacked sameness but,in truth, 
the real prohlem was that 
they didn't have status, mon
ey, power, the wherewithall 
to command respect, and if 
they got it , Cod himself be
ware. They didn't have to be 
dealt with as equals, so they 
weren't.

But as they got power,they 
literally forced their way 
into relative equality, and 
today, they're most of them, 
except the Negro, the Indian, 
the Mexican, the poor, the 
depleted, the aged, and the 
homosexual, are quite hanolly 
ensconced. These conversions 
have taken a great deal of 
time, and the toll in human 
misery is incalculable. Un
fortunately, for the homosex
ual, the problem is far more 
complex for he has had to 
face all sorts of persistent, 
unfair and inaccurate labels, 
many of them the result or 
fear and mistrust. His ine
quality in this respect con
stitutes a sort of latter day 
slavery, representing for his 
society, the totem image on 
which it can wreak its hos
tilities and aggressions.

Indeed, the greatest power 
man can ever aspire to, far 
greater than armadas which 
rule oceans, or vast armies 
which carve out empires, is 
the sense of being absolutely 
sure of bending the will and 
purpose of those men nearest 
to every wish. Without this 
capacity, without the assur
ance that all commands will 

be faithfully and unhesitat
ingly followed through what
ever the cost, such antioue 
phenomena as Alexander, or 
the modem madness of Hitler 
would become impossible.

For some, thirst for power 
has been satisfied in slav
ery, for others satisfaction 
has come with fiefdom, lieu- 
tenantcy, or a part in the 
hierarchy of the power struc
ture. Central to all is one 
man, the Master, the Man-God. 
Beneath their pedestals Caes
ars fall, while other men, 
more concerned with the hier
archy of heaven, throw them
selves to lions and assured 
sanctity. In the struggle to 
get and use power, men have 
resorted to blood baths, mass 
exterminations, wars, and the 
lesser atrocities of fear, 
pressure, intimidation,brain
washing and deception.

The use of social myths to 
get and hold power is basic-

vector
----------------

ally a variety of camouflage 
which gets social approval 
for all sorts of ugly busin
ess. Negros were naturally 
inferior, didn't their dark 
color and the Bible tell us 
so, therefore it didn't mat
ter that they were slaves. 
Today the homosexual faces 
myths of a different order 
but with the same Intent, all 
of them propounded by social 
agencies seeking to create or 
mold public opinion. Newspa
pers despair over the homo
sexual streetwalkers,the male 
maidens of the night, the or- 
giasts, the evil and corrupt
ed users of hidden rituals 
too obscene to record. Yet 
on an average day, in that 
same paper one can read about 
the many heterosexual depart
ures from grace, but more or 
leas in a "boys will be boys" 
sort of dispensation. Lurid 
headlines - Teenagers Riot - 
Highschool Student Arrested 
in Dope Raid - Sex Club Dis
covered in Sacramento - Youth 
Kills Poor Old Grandma Be
neath Church Altar - Wife 
Swapping Club Disclosed - Mo
torcycle Club Raoes Six Young 
Girls.

Families get disturbed, 
pressure groups swing into 
action, District Attorneys 
get upset, repression sets in 
and there is a cleanup which 
cleans up everything but un
clean acts. They perforce, 
become forbidden, therefore 
desirable and almost exclu
sive pursuits. What perishes 
is love, friendship and a 
sense of individual freedom, 
things these moral hypocrites 
envy and seek to destroy, 
thereby reducing all men to 
their empty monotonous exist
ence. All the while no one 
bothers to examine whether 
these acts are unclean or 
not; whether the myths asso
ciated with the hysteria of 
the cleanup are realistic or 
not. (To be cont'd.)
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The next function to be 
attended after the Royal Bal
let will be selected Pop Con
certs of the San Francisco 
Symphony which will be led by 
guest conductor Arthur Fied
ler. The programs always run 
the gamut of good music and 
attract a sold-out house well 
in advance of each perform
ance. Hake your wishes known 
to the Chairman as soon as 
possible. Prices are ridicu
lously low and a big turnout 
from SIR is expected. If  you 
are not active with this 
group and wish to attend,call 
MANJADE for more information.

SKYCLE CLUB
FORMMtC

Get a new view of the lo
cal landscape, aboard a two 
wheeler. This is a healthful, 
fun exercise one can enjoy at 
any age. Lots of interesting 
things to aee and places to 
go. Rent or ride your own. 
Details to be worked out at 
an organizational meeting to 
be held soon. F o r  further 
information, call MANJADE or 
CHUCK at SK 2-2887.

MAY WE BORROW 
YOUR NOSE

MCAUSt wt AM {ACM TO WAV! YOUR 

VAtUtO OMNtON W! w m  U N O  YOU 

THMt SOTTHS Of MN{ HKfUMtS tot 

YOUR USt AND tVAUJATtON

MONDtQUE <4!! t OXANI AVt

No Cover/ No MntwtMm/

The Cashews '
Turntable Interpreters 

Direct from SRO appearance* at 
Davy Jones Locker in Hollywood

OWE DAY ONLY SUNDAY, JULY 4TH
CONTINUOUS SHOWS FROM 6 P.M.

The 524
524 UNtON S T M T DO 2 9835

ACLU MEETS S!R
More than 275 persona Jammed the Fellowship Hall June 21st to listen to 

Marshall Krause address the SIR Membership Meeting. Mr. Krause, attorney 
for the Northern California ACLU, spoke to the homophile community on the 

need for involving itself vith universal freedoms at stake in all civil 

Tights movements and in evolving issues bringing forth unified actions.
He also outlined the specific cases that the ACLU is undertaking at the 

present time.

The general business meeting that folloved outlined the many activities 
engaged in by the Board Committees.

C ^ 4 /M * 4
l*tl8 Franklin-San Francisco-7 AM to 7 PM

tailoring
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W  M€iKT? STARS
The Astrological Research Committee is gathering raw ma

terial for a test which it is hoped -vill determine whether 
or not the birth horoscope indicates the tendency to homo
sexuality.

The test v/ill simply determine whether or not it is pos
sible to determine homosexual tendencies from the birth hor
oscope by anplying a specific astrological technique. It 
will tell no more or no less.

To run the test the committee needs data on at least 100 
male homosexuals. It is important that the information be 
as accurate and detailed as possible.

We feel that our members will be interested in cooperat
ing with this research. If  the test demonstrates that the 
tendency toward homosexuality is evidenced by birth data, it 
will be of great value.

'.'e request that your name be nlaced on the below ques
tionnaire. It will be numbered to correspond with the bot
tom part of the form and removed. The bottom part of the 
form will then be sent to the Astrological Research Commit
tee. The names and numbers will be used only in the event 
that the Committee needs additional information on a narti- 
cular form. The names of those fiH in g  out the question
naire will be keot by SIR and not made available to the 
Committee.

NAME _____________________________________

Day, Month, and Year of Birth______________________________

Place of Bjrth ___________________________ ____________
If  a small town, please try to pinnoint location. Ex- 
ample: Moylan-Rose Valley, Delaware County, Penn.
Two miles southeast of Media, County seat.

Time of Birth___________  (Please specify: Eastern,
Central, Mountain, or Pacific, Standard or Daylight).

Source of Information:
Birth Certificate______________
Word of Relative _______ _ What relation to you_____
Other__________  Please Specify_____________________________

FtATURtNG DRAFT AND 
UNUSUAL WtNE DRtMKS.



BULLETIN BOARD
FOR SALE. 1958 T Bird, 

exclnt cond. Black, Red ana 
White leather int. Rebuilt 
eng. Beat reasonable offer. 
Call 922-5033 after 6 p.m.

WANTED. 2-3 bdrm apt or 
flat, fu m . or unfum . Call 
MANJADE.

FOR RENT. Two bdrm apt 
fu m . No linena. $95.00 mo. 
Call MANJADE.

FOR RENT. Room, $10 wk. 

Avail. 6 /24/65 . Call MANJADE.

NEED ROOMMATE. 3rd party. 
Call MANJADE.

FOR RENT. Huge 7-rm Vic
torian Flat. 4 bdrms. Newly 
remld, new kit. and plumbing. 
Sep. din. rm. 2 fireplaces 
gas furnace. Suitable for 3 
or 4. $150.00 mo. Call MAN
JADE.

FOR RENT Flat 6 room renov
ated kit. & bath. View, priv
acy. $13$.00 plus util. Near 
21st & Bolores. Call MANJADE.

CALL MAM1ADE

POODLES Deep apricot tov 
males, sire pointed, AKC reg
istered. R.C. Jones 1^8 Cen
tral Ave. Phone 626-4073-

FOR RENT Duplex 3 stories 
of townhouse living; Street 
floor parlor & den; 2 upstair 
bedrooms; ground floor elect, 
kit; sliding glass door tc 
patio. Convenient to Civic 
Center and downtown. Comple
tely remodeled. MJ).0.00 per 
month. Phone MANJADE.

DtKOUMI
The following Merchandise 

and Services are available 
to you at Special Discounts.

Jewelry

Appliances
Paintings
Automobile Tires, Oil, & 

Parts 
Accounting Services 
Bookkeeping Services 
Cleaning (Attic, Easement, 

etc.)
Landscaping
Hauling
Tailoring
Gifts - All varitie's

These special Services 
provided to you through SIR 
Call: 626-5233

WANTED Lg. house <4. or more 
bd rms. 2 baths. Unfurnished. 
Call MANJADE.

fi* e cT s
F I L L I N G

S T A T I O N

%  oLew'i <ts

.

/  SOCtETY FOR (NDtV)DUAL RtGHTS P .O . BOX 5526 SAN FRANCtSCO CALtFORNtA 9410) 

ATTN: MLMBERSHtP COMMUTED

ENCLOSED F)N0 CHECK, M0NEY-0R0ER, OTHER )N AMOUNT OF $ ) 0 .0 0  FOR ONE YEAR VOTtNG 

ME)<eERSH)P.$5.00 FOR N0N-V0T)NG(CAN-N0T ATTEND ftETtNGS) OR $ 3 .0 0  FOR "VECTOR".

'---- L A S T --------------------- FIRST TELEPHONE NO.

ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
H o !  STREET APT. C)TY STATE Z )P  COOE

REAHZtNG ALL WORK FOR S )R . tS ON A VOLUNTARtLY BASES THERE W)LL BE T ) H S  WHEN

YOU MAY CALL tt TO H E L P __________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________
TYPE FtLE FOLD OTHER

t CERTtFY THAT ) AM TWENTY-ONE YEARS OF AGE OR OLDER

StGN


